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Vice Admiral Conrad Lautenbacher

Administrator, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
Dear Admiral Lautenbacher:

On behalf of the Emergency Management Technical Committee of the Organization for the Advancement of Structured Information Standards (OASIS) I am writing to commend your staff for utilizing the Common Alerting Protocol (CAP) as the basis for the HazCollect system.  As you know this standard was ratified in April of 2004 and has enjoyed significant uptake throughout the world for the advancement of public alert and notification.

Recently it came to our attention that the initial HazCollect implementation of the OASIS Common Alerting Protocol (CAP) data format standard deviated somewhat from the published specification.  Our Technical Committee was concerned that deployment of a non-compliant implementation of CAP in such a large and important application could have serious adverse consequences for the stability and acceptance of this internationally recognized standard, and also that it could become a barrier to adoption of HazCollect among emergency managers who already operate CAP-compliant warning networks.
We are pleased with your staff’s swift and decisive action in heading off a potentially serious operational problem within the National Weather Service’s HazCollect program.  As you know, HazCollect is an NWS initiative in partnership with the Federal Emergency Management Agency to enable federal, state and local emergency managers automatically to forward Non-Weather Emergency Messages into the NOAA All-Hazard Radio network and other NOAA public dissemination systems.

Several Technical Committee members who are involved with the HazCollect operational tests discussed their concerns with the responsible NWS staff, who in turn acted quickly to adjust their plans in order to preclude any such avoidable problems.  They have assured us that HazCollect will not be declared operational until it has a fully compliant CAP interface for existing and developing state and local warning networks.
The OASIS Emergency Management Technical Committee wants to acknowledge this timely corrective action as demonstrating a dynamic partnership between government and the private sector, and to commend you and your organization for the HazCollect initiative, which we believe will provide a vital and life-saving service to all Americans and a model for all-hazard warning systems worldwide.
Sincerely,

Elysa Jones

Chair, OASIS Emergency Management Technical Committee
Attachment:
OASIS Factsheet

Cc:
Herb White, Chief of Dissemination Services, NOAA/NWS

Barry West, CIO, FEMA


Chip Hines, DM Program Manager, DHS


Matt Walton, Chair, Emergency Interoperability Consortium
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